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RWheel Issues 
Newsletter of the Eastern Nebraska/Western Iowa Car Council 

www.enwicc.com 

 

ENWICC OFFICERS - 2014-2015 
President Vice-President 
Alan Tast Roy Murabito 

14704 S. 227
th
 St. 1005 Fern St. 

Gretna, NE 68028 Plattsmouth, NE  68048-7785 

402-669-0513 (Cell) 402-298-8204 

 
Treasurer Secretary 
Boyd Ready Cindy Wimmer 

2901 A St. #109 2031 Surfside Dr. 

Lincoln, NE  68510 Lincoln, NE  68528 

308-390-8883 (Cell) 402-890-6408 (Cell) 

Committee Chairs 
Rocky Manginelli Memorial Swap Meet 

Kerry Fox 524 W Harvest Dr,, Lincoln, NE 68521 402-499-9711 

Frank Wimmer 2031 Surfside Dr., Lincoln, NE 68528 402-450-8490 

          Paul High Memorial Scholarship 
Roy Murabito 1005 Fern St., Plattsmouth, NE 6804 402-298-8204  

Legislative 
Dave Vollmer 17670 Ida St., Bennington, NE 68007 402-238-2396  

Webmaster 
Kurt Balhorn            5525 N 113

th
 Street, Omaha NE  68164    402-492-8009        

Car Council Directory 
Alan Tast 14704 S. 227th St., Gretna, NE 6028 402-669-0513  

Regular meetings are held on the third Wednesday of every month alternating between 

Omaha and Lincoln.  Officers and representatives of member organizations are asked to sign 

in before the meeting, and guests are always welcome.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM - many 

arrive early for dinner. 

 

Omaha meetings are held at the Tangier Shrine Temple, on the east side of 84
th

 Street, south 

of Center Street.  Lincoln meetings are held at the Golden Corral, 3940 North 27
th

 Street. 

 

MEETING DATES FOR 2015 

 
LINCOLN:   March 18, May 20, July 15, September 16, November 18 

  

OMAHA:    April 15, June 17, August 19, October 21, December 16  
 

If a weather advisory exists for a meeting, it will be canceled and business is carried over to 

the next month.  

 

 

http://www.enwicc.com/
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Clubs in Attendance at the February Meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES - February 18, 2015 

 

INTRODUCTIONS 

At 7:35 p.m.  President Tast called the meeting to order. He asked everyone to 

sign in on the sign-in sheet being passed around and to also check the 

Representative List to correct your club’s information if needed.  Everyone then 

introduced themselves.  

 
.  

GUESTS ADDRESSING THE COUNCIL 

No guests this evening.  
. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion to approve the minutes as presented by D.J. Hogan and seconded by 

Larry Robb.  Motion carried.  

 

 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

 Centennial Model “T” Club                        Chevrolet Classics Club Omaha & C.B. 

   Classic T-Bird Club of Omaha Classy Chassis Car Club – Red Oak 

   Cornhusker Corvett  Club                           Cornhusker Early Ford V8 Club-Lincoln   

   Cornhusker Model “A” Club – Lincoln              Crossroads Chpt-Buick Club-America  

   Crossrods Car Club-Plattsmouth Heartland Chevelle Club  

   Hudson-Essex-Terraplane Club                  Husker Chapter Studebaker Drivers 

   Midland Nomads                                        Midwest Antique Auto Club        

   Midwest Early Corvette Club                     Midwest Street Rod Ass’n – Omaha 

   National Corvette Restorers  Society          Nebraska Corvette Assn.  

   Nebraska Region – AACA                          Nifty Fifties Ford Club  

   Omaha Volkswagen Club                           Rebel s  Au t o  C lu b - Li n co ln   

  Slo Rollers Car Club  

-GUESTS -  

        Nebraska Rod & Custom Assn.  

D. J. Hogan - Independent 

Dave Strong of Dave’s Car Club  

http://www.enwicc.com/
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Treasurer Boyd Ready read the Treasurer’s report.  Motion to approve the 

report as presented by D.J. Hogan and seconded by Jim Snyder.  There were 

two bills submitted for payment.  One by Jim Snyder for swap meet expenses 

for $384.14  and one from Secretary Cindy Wimmer in the amount of $94.14 

for the processing of the newsletter. Motion to approve payment of the two bills 

carried. 

 

OLD BUSINESS  

 

Swap Meet  

Kerry Fox updated us on the progress of the swap meet preparations.  He said 

that basically everything is ready to go.  He handed out early workers passes to 

those present that needed them for their workers.  He was asked about the 

security at the event and Kerri stated that we have one paid security person this 

year.  He asked that everyone update the swap meet contact list for his files. 

He reiterated last months discussion on the increase of fees by the Lancaster 

Event Center for 2016 and our implementation of a $3.00 per vehicle parking 

fee for the 2016 event.  This will allow us to keep our vendor prices at the same 

price for another year and to also increase the  share price for our car clubs.  We 

hope this will bring share prices back up to $200.00 per share.  Amy Dickerson 

of the Lancaster Event Center agreed that we could charge for parking starting 

in 2016.   Kerry said that our choices were hard ones:  Charge for parking or 

close down the swap meet.  So we chose to charge for parking.  We will need to 

add some jobs next year to handle this new job of collecting for parking.  Some 

jobs could be transferred over to collections.  Amy Dickerson also agreed that 

she would not charge us for pulling up carpeting.  In addition, we found out that  

the cost of the barricades is not going to be as much as originally thought.  

($200.00 or so)  Both of those items ended up being a non-issue.   At this time, 

all of our indoor spaces currently have been reserved. There will be a walk-thru 

at the Event Center on Sunday, March 1, 2015.  He encouraged everyone to 

attend for your final instructions.  (1:00 p.m. by Pavillion #3)  

 

Car Council Books for 2015 

Car Council Books will be distributed from the Exhibit Hall at the Swap Meet 

on March 8
th
.   Alan Tast has talked to the Omaha World Herald and has 

finalized the book for printing.  Cindy Wimmer asked about how to get books if 

you don’t go to the swap meet.  Boyd Ready said that we charge $3.00 for 

postage.  He also said that if anyone inquires about them, to send them to him 

and he will make sure that they receive one.   
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Membership 

Three car clubs that had belonged to the Council have ceased to exist this past 

year but we have picked up a couple of new clubs.  We now have 60 clubs as of 

today.  Alan Tast asked they everyone check the web site to verify their club’s 

information.  
 

2014 Paul High Memorial Scholarships 

Jim Snyder stated that we have 4 applications to date.  This is on course from last 

year’s  receipt of  applications.  It’s  just too early to tell how many we may get by 

the deadline.  

 

Nebraska Unicameral Notes 

Alan Tast said that he has taken it upon himself to register himself on SEMA’s 

legislative alerts website.  His main concern is the taxation based on mileage.  

Kurt Balhorn said that he has added a link to the  Council’s website for you to  

inform yourselves on legislative bills and SEMA actions.    
 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

 Car Council Officer Nominations for 2015/2016 

Be sure to attend the March Car Council meeting in Lincoln so that you can 

nominate your choice of officers for 2015/2016 at that meeting.   

   

Nominations  that were made so far are:  

Boyd  Ready (Treasurer) 

Roy Murabito  (Vice President)  

Alan Tast   (President)  

 

“Hobbyist of the Year” Award 

The presentation of the Hobbyist of the Year Award will happen at the March 

meeting.  The nominating committee will be handling this award and the 

presentation.  

 

PAST EVENTS 

Unadella, NE  -   The Saturday after Ground Hog Day -  1932 and older cars are 

able to be driven by the public including Franklins.  The members of the Slow 

Rollers Car Club attended this event.  They were able to drive these cars.   It’s 

open to the public.  There is also a dinner afterward.  Jason Newby is the 

promoter.  
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UPCOMING EVENTS  
Shows, Swap Meets and Auctions Promoted at the Meeting 

Please withhold discussion of your upcoming event until this comes up in the Agenda 

 

 

The National Council of Corvettes will be the weekend of July 17,  2016 in 

Omaha.   The Embassy Suites in LaVista will be the host hotel.  They will be 

racing that weekend.  They also will also be going to Gary and Sue Kuck’s  

personal museum in Lincoln during that time.    

 

Planes, Trains and Automobiles will be at the Sak Museum in October, 2015.  

There will be more information to come at a later date.  
 

 

Clubs Wishing to Join the Council  

Viper Owners Association – Crossroads Chapter.  Kurt Balhorn said that they 

have 25 members and are the local car club with about 32 vipers.  They put on 

an event last year and again this year where they were raising money for the 

Wounded Warriors Fund.   

Motion to approve the nomination by Roy Muribito and seconded by 

D.J.Hogan.  Motion carried.  

 

 

Daves Car Club.  12 members. They are out of Omaha.  Mixed make of cars.  

The president is Dave Strong.   Roy Murabito made a motion to accept this club 

and Kerry Fox seconded the motion.  Motion Carried.  

 

 

Web Site Update 

Kurt Balhorn said that he has fixed some of the issues that he was having with 

Yahoo.  He asked that everyone check the website to correct all of your car 

club’s  information.  Please take a moment to do this.  The website is 

www.enwicc.com 

He will also add a link to the website so that you will be able to access a PDF 

copy of the Car Council Book for 2015.  This probably won’t be added to the 

website until sometime in April.  

 

Memorials  

Eddie Hancock of the Fremont Car Club passed away in February.  

Mel Jastram of the Rapid Transit System passed away in January.  

 

 

http://www.enwicc.com/
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Each club is entitled to receive two copies of the Wheel Issues newsletter.   

It is the responsibility of each club to inform us of any changes in mailing 

information.  You can submit changes in writing by mailing them to: 

Secretary, ENWICC, PO Box 5838, Lincoln, NE  68505,   

or at the next meeting of the Eastern Nebraska Western Iowa Car Council. 

 ADJOURNMENT 

Roy Murabito made a motion to adjourn.  D.J. Hogan seconded the motion.  

Meeting ended at 8:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING 

7:30 p.m. on March 18, 2015 in Lincoln, NE    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

GET “WHEEL ISSUES” BY E-MAIL AND HELP US SAVE $$$ 

It costs the Car Council to print and mail on average $2.00/newsletter for each one sent. Help us 

lower our expenses and get your copy of “Wheel Issues” by e-mail. Please provide your e-mail 

address to the Secretary at the next Council meeting to receive it directly. 
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HOUSEKEEPING ITEMS 

GOLDEN CORRAL MEETING POLICY FOR USE OF ROOM REMINDER 
Prior to the November 2012 meeting, the manager of the Golden Corral brought to the attention of Vice 

President Roy Murabito that his staff have reported instances of meeting attendees not paying for food taken 

from the buffet lines.  We are allowed to use the meeting room for free provided that meeting attendees 

purchase meals. If there are future instances of people not paying for meals or other items consumed (coffee, 

pop, etc.), we run the risk of losing our present Lincoln meeting location. Please do not abuse or jeopardize 

our current arrangement with Golden Corral. 

 

COUNCIL BY-LAWS – CURRENT EDITION AVAILABILITY 
A copy of the most-current revision of the By-Laws, which was made in 2004 and does include the current dues 

policy, is available. Those wishing a copy of this are asked to contact the Secretary to obtain one. 

 

LINCOLN MEETING ROOM REMINDERS 
The meeting room at the Golden Corral in Lincoln is to be configured to place the Council’s officers against 

the west wall in an effort to improve communication during the meeting. Please help us by holding tables 

on the west center side of the room open for officers.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

PLEASE STAND AND SPEAK UP!! 
Due to the open layout and large size of the Crescent meeting room in Omaha, as well as the configuration of 

the meeting room in Lincoln, it is difficult for many attendees to hear conversations and discussion during the 

meeting. PLEASE stand and speak up for the benefit of attendees and the Secretary so that accurate notes can 

be obtained.  It would also be appreciated if non-related conversations be kept at a minimum during the 

business portion of the meeting as a courtesy to attendees. 

 

AGENDA ORDER – NO EVENT DISCUSSION BEFORE IT’S TIME, PLEASE 

Representatives are reminded that meetings of the Council follow an established agenda as follows  

(* - When Required): 
1. Opening/Introductions - President 

2.* Guests Addressing/Presenting to the Council* 

3. Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting 

4. Treasurer’s Report - Treasurer 

5. Old Business (Items carried over from previous meetings) 

6. New Business (Items new to the agenda not previously discussed, excluding events 

discussion/promotion) 

7. Past Events (Discussion of recently-held events) 

8. Upcoming Events (Promotion/Discussion of upcoming events) 

9.* New Clubs wishing to join the Council* 

10. Adjournment - President 

NEW AGENDA ITEMS:  If you have an item that should be included in the Agenda for the next meeting, 

please notify the Secretary prior to the beginning of the meeting by calling the President or emailing 

president@enwicc.com to arrange for its addition. 

EVENTS DISCUSSION:  Discussion of past and upcoming events is to be held following close of New 

Business as the last items before adjournment. Please help meetings proceed in a more-orderly fashion by 

withholding discussion of events until that portion of the agenda is opened by the President or presiding officer. 

 

 

mailto:president@enwicc.com

